

KASU Marching to Excellence: Embracing Emerging Technologies, Upskilling/Reskilling

1SSN 2286 - 6987 VOL. 21 NO. 5 6th October, 2025

NEW FACE OF KASU: UNIVERSITY INAUGURATES REMODELLED MAIN ENTRANCE GATE



n a significant milestone for Kaduna State University (KASU), the KASU Alumni Association has successfully remodelled the University's main entrance gate on Tafawa Balewa Way. The newly upgraded gate was officially inaugurated as top officials, staff, and hundreds of students thronged the venue for the historic event.

Vice Chancellor Professor Abdullahi Ibrahim Musa who officially flagged up the edifice for use by the university community was supported by the Deputy Vice Chancellor (Academic), Professor Yushau Ibrahim Ango, the University Registrar, Samira Umar Balarabe Esq, the Chief Security Officer Rtd. Col. Ahmed Yabagi, and other senior members of the university administration.

Prof. Abdullahi Ibrahim Musa conveyed his heartfelt gratitude to the alumni association for their generous contribution and commitment to the development of the university. He described the remodelling of the main gate as a symbol of progress and unity and a testament to the enduring relationship between the university and its alumni.

The Vice Chancellor dedicated the ceremony to students of the institution advising them to always be law abiding while facing their academic pursuit seriously.





In his remarks, the President of the KASU Alumni Association, Mal. Abdulhadi Abdullahi expressed deep appreciation for the successful execution of the project. He acknowledged the unwavering support and leadership of the Vice Chancellor, Prof. Abdullahi Ibrahim Musa noted that the remodelling initiative was first conceived under his administration and brought to reality through his guidance and cooperation.

This collaborative effort marks a new chapter in the university's infrastructure development and reinforces the vital role alumni play in the growth and advancement of their alma mater.















KADUNA STATE UNIVERSITY PLEDGES TO ESTABLISH SPECIAL EYE CLINIC AS STAKEHOLDERS MARK 2025 WORLD SIGHT DAY

Kaduna State University (KASU), in collaboration with the Muslim World League (MWL) Nigeria Office and Shifa Eye Clinic, joined the global commemoration of the 2025 World Sight Day themed "Love Your Eyes."

The event, which held at the University's 500-Seater Lecture Theatre, featured lectures, poetry recitals, health talks, and a public awareness walk aimed at promoting eye health and preventive care.



Delivering a presentation titled "You and Your Eyes: Understanding Common Eye Conditions and Digital Vision Strain," Dr. Murtala Muhammad Umar, Consultant Ophthalmologist at the National Eye Centre, Kaduna, and Head of Shifa Eye Clinic, enlightened participants on eye care, digital screen habits, and common vision challenges.

In his remarks, Vice Chancellor Professor Abdullahi Ibrahim Musa welcomed participants and expressed gratitude for the partnership and support of the Muslim World League and the International Islamic Relief Organization. He reaffirmed KASU's commitment to strengthening humanitarian collaborations and announced a budgetary provision to ongoing and future humanitarian support emphasizing flexible funding for effective implementation.

Professor Musa also disclosed plans to establish a specialized Eye Care Centre within 90 days, in partnership with the University's Medical Services Directorate. According to him, the initiative will bridge a major healthcare gap and enhance access to essential eye care services for staff, students, and the surrounding community.

He added that the partnership seeks to improve lives through interventions, such as the distribution multivitamins, and urged participants to emulate such humanitarian gestures within their capacities.

During a courtesy visit, the University Management welcomed the MWL delegation, commending the organization's continued collaboration with KASU. Both parties reaffirmed their shared commitment to promoting community health and advancing humanitarian service.

The event concluded with a road walk from KASU to Barau Dikko Teaching Hospital, where scores of stakeholders participated to raise public awareness on eye health and preventive care.







